SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 4th NOVEMBER 2015 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr O Davison-Oakley, Cllr J Holder, 

 Cllr A Anderson, Cllr C Hughes and Cllr T Norton.
In attendance: 
Mr T Harding, PC Gavin McVeigh and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. OPEN SESSION: Complaints were made about large vehicles that had parked inside the cemetery by a company who were working on resurfacing Seer Mead.  The Chairman, as a Seer Mead resident apologised.  Although she had not organised the work she was sorry that the company concerned had been insensitive by using the cemetery as a car park. 
A resident raised concern that they had not seen any notices about the closure of School Lane for the Remembrance Sunday service.  They were advised that two notices had been put up on the Green Meadow fence adjacent to the road and on the Jubilee Hall notice board.  The Road Closure Order had also been advertised by the County Council.
A resident had suffered a bad fall due to the inconsiderate parking of cars on the pavement at the junction of Howard Road and Howard Crescent by the local garage.  The cars are being photographed and reported to the police who will send the registered owners a letter.  If they repeat the offence they will receive a ticket.  

Cllr Hughes reported that she is still finding drugs paraphernalia around the youth shelter.  If further materials are found they should be reported to the police.  The police advised that they were pleased that the height of the hedge had been reduced as they can now see into Green Meadow.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Cllr D Scourfield.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Norton and Cllr Hughes and were duly signed by the Chairman as a correct record of the meeting.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· The two applications sent to Chiltern District Council (CDC) for the holly clearance in Green Wood and for tree pollarding have been approved.  Chiltern Rangers will be advised of the outcome so they can start to arrange for the work to be carried out  (Action – Cllr Hughes)
· Four letters have been sent to local organisations asking for financial support towards an item of play equipment for installation in Green Meadow.
· Several streetlights which had been obscured by foliage have now been cut back and the operative has been advised that they can carry out the scheduled inspection.  

· The Jubilee Trail leaflet is being redesigned and will be printed shortly.  (Action – Cllr Holder)  
· Seer Green United asked if a defibrillator could be installed at the Recreation Ground and offered some financial support.  Other local groups have offered financial support and we are awaiting confirmation of the total amount they can each offer.  (Action – Clerk)
· Following concerns about the loud music at the Jolly Cricketers the landlords have said to the Chairman that if anyone has an issue with the noise that they please immediately come and let them know.
· The Jolly Gerald see-saw in Green Meadow has been repaired.

· The shelf in Jubilee Hall storeroom has been ordered. 
· The Vice-Chairman will light a candle at the Remembrance Sunday service in the Jubilee Hall prior to the laying of a wreath at the War Memorial.  (Action – Cllr Norton)  
· Several dangerous highways issues have arisen in Bottom Lane and have been reported to Transport for Bucks, who have not yet responded.  
· The Newsletter will now be edited by Councillor Holder.  
· The cemetery shed has been cleared out and reorganised. An inventory of the contents will be produced.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)  Further materials behind the shed will be reviewed.  (Action – Councillors)
· A localised poster campaign to remind residents to pick up their dog faeces and not to dump bags in the hedgerow/wood has been successful.  The campaign will be continued in other problem areas.  (Action – Clerk, Cllr Hughes, Cllr Anderson)
· It was agreed that the public meeting to present the Neighbourhood Plan to residents and local organisations/business will be held in the New Year after the outcome for the Neighbourhood Area application had been determined. (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Cllr Norton)
· A shield design has been created for the white entry gates to the village.  It was agreed to commission a local artist to develop the design at a cost not to exceed £200. (Action – Cllr Forsaith) 
· Following the recent clearance work on the Recreation Ground concrete, wire debris and tree stumps were uncovered.  These have now been successfully removed by a local contractor.
· It was agreed to delay the purchase of a projector.  One may be available for use through another organisation. (Action – Cllr Norton, Cllr Holder)
· A tree company that specialise in mature cherry trees will be asked for their advice on the best position for these to be planted.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Thomas)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
Risk Inspections:  The November inspection had been returned and will be reviewed.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk)    A rota was circulated for the next 13 inspections.  
3. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  There were no declarations of interest
4. Correspondence:
· Letters were sent to CDC’s planning department about planning application CH/2015/1630/FA, Highclere Field Stables, Newbarn Lane, for the erection of a rural workers dwelling and planning application CH/2015/1765/FA - Land Adjacent To Little Orchard, Chalfont Road, for the construction of single storey dwelling with detached therapy annexe on land adjacent to Little Orchard was discussed. 
· A quotation for a new shed base behind the pavilion was approved.  (Action – Clerk)
· An invitation had been received for the Buckinghamshire Local Access Forum.  Cllr Thomas agreed to take part.

· Paul Nanji at CDC asked the Council to complete a review of the need for indoor and built sport and leisure facilities across Chiltern over the next 20 years.  (Action - Cllr Anderson)
· Cllr John Richardson sent a letter of resignation.  A casual vacancy notice will be placed on the notice board.  (Action – Clerk)
· CDC has offered a planning training course for up to two Councillors.  Cllr Norton agreed to attend.  (Action – Cllr Norton)
· A planning company wrote on behalf of their client who owns a sizable parcel of equestrian land which they would like considered under the Neighbourhood Plan.  (Action – Clerk)
5.
Finance  
Payments (from main account) amounting to            £16,148.64
Income 




         
   £1,886.10

Closing balance of all accounts at 30th October
 £72,927.96

A closed minute was recorded for the Clerk’s Salary.

6. 
Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  

Permitted

CH/2015/1751/TP
Woodland at Green Wood School Lane and at Rear of 1-6, Seer Mead

Crown reduction of an ash tree, pruning of branches of an oak tree and removal of various marked hollies - all protected by a Tree Preservation Order (TPO).

CH/2015/1710/TP
Woodland at Green Wood, School Lane, Seer Green

Clearance of holly and other tree work in accordance with a submitted schedule - all protected by a TPO.

CH/2015/1637/TP
The Holt, Long Grove, And, Edelweiss, Long Bottom Lane, Seer Green.
Crown reduction of a beech tree and pruning of two branches of a beech tree - both protected by a TPO.

CH/2015/1646/TP
Gabriella House, 8 Princess Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2GN

Felling of two sycamores protected by a Tree Preservation Order

CH/2015/1650/FA
Weigela, Newbarn Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2QZ

First floor side extension, single storey rear extension, insertion of two front roof dormers.

CH/2015/1532/FA
Saint Geran, 2 Bayne Hill Close, HP9 2QQ 

Single storey side rear extension.

CH/2015/1526/FA
3 Howard Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XT

Two storey side extension single storey rear and front extensions new vehicular access.

CH/2015/1521/FA
The Warren, 116 Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2QP

Single storey side/rear extension, fenestration alteration, conversion of garage into habitable accommodation with associated hardstanding.

CH/2015/1509/FA
17 Coat Wicks, Seer Green, HP9 2YR

Replacement shed with timber decking (part retrospective).

CH/2015/1325/SA
7 Howard Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XT

Application for a Certificate of Lawfulness for a proposed operation relating to the relocation of the driveway from the side to the front of dwelling, associated hardstanding and landscaping.

7.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. BUDGET AND PRECEPT:  The half year accounts and draft budget for 2016/17 were presented with a suggested precept increase of 2%.  Councillors were asked for comments to be sent to the treasurer by the end of November.  (Action – Councillors)  Final approval of the budget and precept increase will be made at the December meeting. 
ii. EMERGING LOCAL PLAN: An update was given on the delays to the plan, the Green Belt assessment which should be available by the end of the year and the housing needs assessment within the district.  
iii. BUCKS COUNTY COUNCIL LOCAL AREA FORUM: The Bucks County Council Local Area Forum had requested proposals for funding through the Local Priorities Budget.  As the council has applied for funding for Transport Safety Schemes and these were the highest priority it was agreed that we would not apply for any further schemes this year.  (Action – Clerk)  
8.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL: A new front door has been ordered.  The Jubilee Hall committee have asked the Preschool for a key for access to the Nicholls room for emergency access to the hall.  The discussion was ongoing.
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, LAND AND SERVICES:    Glass had been found at the rear of the allotments.  It will be requested that this be removed.  (Action – Clerk)  Seer Green United has improved their storage of goals behind the Pavilion.  It was requested that disclaimer notices are put up in the Pavilion changing rooms.  (Action – Clerk)  
9.
Any Other Business:  A village Advent Calendar activity is being organised.  It was asked if the Parish Council would support the turning on of the Christmas lights, an event which will take place on Tuesday 1st December on the green outside the shops.  This year the money raised will go to the Venture Scouts but each year the event will support different village charities.  It was agreed that the Parish Council would donate £200.00 for the purchase of a set of Christmas tree lights. (Action – Cllr Holder)  
The Chairman asked Councillors not to contact the Clerk at the weekend unless it was an emergency.  Councillors should be in charge of projects supported by the Clerk where necessary and should seek support from each other.  If you have a complaint about a decision made at the Council then you should speak to the Chairman first.
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 2nd December 2015, at 7.30pm in Seer Green Baptist Church in Wood Pond Close.    
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk.
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